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Branson Christian Church Staff & Board 

STAFF 
 

Ginger Faragher- Office Interim 
Rod Phillips - Music Director 
Annette Sain - Custodial Services 
 

Office Hours:  Tues, Wed, Thurs. 
  10:30am-2:30pm. 

BOARD OFFICERS 2022 
Cindy Baldwin - Board Chair 
Jamie Haage - Vice Chair 
Annette Sain - Treasurer 
Jean Mueller - Secretary 
Ginger Faragher - Financial Secretary 

 ~In Loving Memory~ 
Jim Edward Kelly 

May 20, 1927 ~ July 14, 2022 

Memorial contributions may be made to: 
 

Branson Christian Church (Disciples of Christ) 

213 S. Commercial St. Branson, MO 65616 
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We are having  a hot summer in the Thrift store as clothing and other items are selling 
well. This month we welcomed 2 new volunteers: Connie Yeutter and Cindy France. 

We are so thankful for these 2 gals as they are helping us fill empty spots when staff are 
on vacation. We still need some volunteers to work on Friday afternoons on August 27, 
September 2nd, 9th, and 16th while the Kauffman’s are on vacation. The hours are 

1:30pm. to 5pm. All you'd have to do is smile, sit, and bag purchases. So if you feel the 
Spirit tapping you on the shoulder please come help us. You'll be blessed by serving. 
We could use a few more bracelets, rings, and watches. Women's  XL and plus sizes 

always sell fast. A big thanks to all our faithful volunteers and those of you who re-
member us with donations. 
We couldn't do it without you.       

 
Kathy Kauffman 
Thrift Shop co-chair 

                         By The Way Thrift Shop 

        -Serving this month- 

~ AUGUST~  

 

Annette Sain 

Jean Mueller 

Jolene Herington 

 

 

 

 

 

~ AUGUST~ 

 

8/7 James Gillen 

 8/14 Mason Feeler 

8/21 John Gillen 

8/28 Preston Gillen 

 

 

~ AUGUST~ 
 

Johnie Groves 

& 

Julie Groves 

 

       



 

 

             Announcements and Events 

 

Thank you to everyone who made VBS a success.  Without all your help, this 
event could have never happened.  We had 8 kids in attendance and 3 Teen 
helpers.  All the kids seemed to have a great time.  We look forward to seeing 
what the next year brings. 

 

 

 

What Does It Mean to Be Chosen?: An Interactive Bible Study (Volume 1) 
(The Chosen Bible Study Series) 

The nursery is going to be getting a renovation.  More information will be out 
soon.  However, in the meantime, if you have anything that you feel could be 
of benefit please let us know.  We know we will be needing furniture, bedding 
and toys.  As our congregation grows, we need a warm welcoming place for 
them to relax when not in the sanctuary itself.  

Stacy Eastridge 
Christian Education Chair 
 

"The Chosen" video bible study will be on the 1st and 3rd Tuesdays beginning 
Tuesday, September 6 at 6pm.  We will meet in Fellowship Hall.  Please bring 
a finger food to share.  We will start by watching an episode and then having 
a discussion about that episode. The book that we will be working out of can 
be found on Amazon and other sites for around $15.  The book is not re-
quired, but if you would like to have one, the title you are looking for is:  
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                               Board Report 

~From the Board Chair~ 

The board met July 21 and the several items were discussed. The committees will have information 
in their individual reports for this newsletter, but these are highlights from the meeting.  

· Building & Grounds--The sign has been repaired. Still waiting on the roofing company to make 
assessments on the leak situation. 

· Christian Education—The Study VBS plans were shared for the last weekend of July. An adult 
Bible study, “Chosen” will start in September. An all church activity of miniature golf is also being 
planned. 

· Church Growth & Membership—An updated directory of members and friends of the church is 
being created. Members will be contacted to verify information that is currently in the office as well 
as their family members who have been posted. 

· Finance—A positive report came from the report for the month of June. It was noted that the 
Thrift store had $4000+ for income for the month. Requests from the “Christmas Lamb” production 
and the Search committee were considered and approved for board approval. 

· Outreach—The Blessing Box needs list was to be updated, plus a spot in the Fellowship Hall will 
be provided for a collection point of those items to be delivered to our Box behind Riley’s at regular 
intervals. A field trip is being planned to the Crisis Center at Rockaway Beach  to see what is need-
ed there. Sponsoring a teacher for the Hollister District throughout the year has been accepted by 
the superintendent. Plans for the Christmas box are also being considered as well as collection of 
school supplies. Clothe a child project is also being considered. 

· Thrift Store—Clothing and other items are selling well. Have 2 new volunteers. Needing more to 
help while the Kauffman’s are on vacation August 27th, September 2nd, 9th, and 16th from 1:30 to 
5:00 pm. 

· Worship—Worship & Wonder will begin August 21st. with Orientation Day. Plans for “Light a 
Candle for Children” are in the works. Sept. 11th will emphasize the Missionary families, the Feld-
er’s and Tilden’s, from our congregation. Meetings are being planned for elders and deacons to re-
view responsibilities on August 13 with the deacons at 9:30 am and the elders at 11:00 am. 

· Search—The surveys are being compiled so that the congregation may see the information that 
has been obtained for the Congregational Profile for use for the search process. 

Under the unfinished business “The Child Protection Policy” was adopted for the Branson Christian 
Church (Disciples of Christ). Those adults responsible for various youth activities and programs 
will have background checks and training will be given. These will occur when a minister (either 
interim or settled) is in place for confidentiality purposes. The two (2) adult rule will be in place in 
the meantime. Copies of the policy will be available upon request in the church office.          Cont.. 

https://www.amazon.com/What-Does-Mean-Chosen-Interactive/dp/0830782680/ref=sr_1_1?gclid=Cj0KCQjwlemWBhDUARIsAFp1rLU27g_vFZrgDTmqIgtSAiNLUbnuxLXaq2F6i6KMSiLzutOE8enOr-YaAlzBEALw_wcB&hvadid=504121820332&hvdev=c&hvlocphy=9023788&hvnetw=g&hvqmt=e&hvrand=142481842
https://www.amazon.com/What-Does-Mean-Chosen-Interactive/dp/0830782680/ref=sr_1_1?gclid=Cj0KCQjwlemWBhDUARIsAFp1rLU27g_vFZrgDTmqIgtSAiNLUbnuxLXaq2F6i6KMSiLzutOE8enOr-YaAlzBEALw_wcB&hvadid=504121820332&hvdev=c&hvlocphy=9023788&hvnetw=g&hvqmt=e&hvrand=142481842


 

 

              Board Report Continued           

In new business the following items were approved. Both had been presented to the Finance com-
mittee and approved for submission to the board for final approval. 

· Under the Worship committee, the production committee for “The Christmas Lamb” requested a 
budget of $500 to help with set construction, stage items, spotlight rental, props and misc. items as 
needed for the event. A list of items needed will be published for members to donate if possible. 
Motion was adopted. 

· The Search committee requested a financial package to present to interim candidates with a salary 
up to $30,000 per year for a 20 hour work week plus reimbursement for mileage based on the cur-

rent federal guideline. Motion was adopted.  

We are going into a busy end of summer as well as activities for the fall. Thanks to all who are 
working on these committees for planning and executing these activities. Count your many bless-
ings that they are doing so much for the church as well as the community. God bless you all. 

Cindy Baldwin, Board Chair 

 

 

 

PROGRAM PLANNING COUNCIL 
 

The Program Planning Council (PPC) has several events planned for the next 
few months including:  
 

• During August we will collect new or slightly used bath towels to donate to 
the Crisis Center of Taney County. The Crisis Center provides residential 
and non-residential services to victims and survivors of domestic and sexu-
al abuse. To learn more about this valuable community organization visit 
their website at https://www.taneycrisiscenter.org. You may drop off your 
donations in the Narthex or Fellowship Hall anytime during the month.  

•  In September we will support the local animal shelters…more details will 
be shared in the next newsletter.  

• Start preparing now for the October Talent Auction! Each of us has a spe-
cial talent and now is an opportunity to share yours! You may be an artist, a 
baker, a quilter or provide a lesson that you might want to auction. This 
was once a great tradition at BBC and was enjoyed by all. The funds gen-
erated from the Talent Auction are designated to planning and celebrating 
the 100th anniversary of our church in 2024.  

• Mark your calendars and start thinking about what you might contribute to 
the auction on Saturday, October 29 from 3:00 - 5:00 pm. Plan to invite 
your friends and neighbors to join the fun!  
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There will now be a box downstairs in Fellow Hall to collect items 
for the Blessing Box. A new list of needed items will be available to 
everyone.  The Outreach Committee will deliver the donations to 
the Blessing Box.  
 
We will again be collecting school supplies for the Junior Auxiliary 
of Taney County to be delivered the first week of January, when 
teachers supplies run low.  We will start collecting in August when 
the tax sale weekend occurs and there are often sales.  A list of 
suggested supplies will be available! 

 

Jolene Herington, 
Outreach & Missions Chair 

Visit our website at: www.bransonchristianchurch.com 

                        Outreach & Missions 

                                     ~KUDOS~ 

KUDOS go out to Russ Wydeen, 
Chris Armstrong, and Dominic Gillen for their diligent work for the 
sound system operation and the video production of our services.  

 

ISO office personnel to fill the Part-time Office Adminis-
trator opening. Help spread the word to your friends, 
neighbors, contacts and networks.  You can direct those 
interested to the job description posted on Facebook or 
the office during business hours. Church Welcome cards 
can be found in the Narthex to pass out or use them 
to invite someone to church. Be part of the search! 



 

 

                   Search Committee Update 

The Search Committee of Branson Christian Church (comprised of Jean Mueller, John Lea, Johnie Groves, An-
nette Sain, Sandy Poos, Roger Kauffman and Robert Baldwin with Cindy Baldwin as Ex-Officio) met initially in 
June with Reverend Ron Routledge, the Regional Minister, to begin the process of seeking an interim minister.  

Eventually, a settled pastor to replace our beloved Reverend Allen Minor, will be sought.  

This process will not be a quick process nor an easy one. It will, however, require a huge amount of patience, an 
abundance of thought, and a lot of prayer. One part of the process…….. and there are many, many steps…… 
was to perform a congregational survey to use as a tool in discerning what our congregation wants and needs. 
The results of that survey were compiled and are summed up briefly here.  

Demographics can be an important part in finding both an interim and settled minster. Of the 34 surveys re-
turned, it was determined we have a mostly female congregation with a mode age of 70, and we are mostly re-
tired and married. Of the surveys returned, six years of being active in the congregation was the most prevalent 
answer.  

Ranking the top five traits that the congregation desires in a new minister are as follows:  

Biblical Knowledge  

Communication  

Pastoral Care  

Education and Leader Development  

Spiritual Development  

Concerning the section on professional and personal qualifications the congregation desires included: un-
derstanding and caring for the members, knowing/preaching the Bible and presenting sermons that stir the 
spirit. Other qualities deemed important were someone who will be youth compassionate, a good speaker, 
experienced, caring, kind, well-organized, willing to listen and a firm handshake! Several surveys preferred 
a person with a degree in divinity and a Disciples of Christ education.  

The top goals of the congregation in the next five years are to welcome and have new members, specifi-
cally youth; create a positive impact in the community; strengthen devotion and faith of the members; and 
continue to always work together to achieve our goals. The was also an emphasis on preparing for our 
100- year anniversary.  

The Search Committee has an enormous job ahead of it. Meetings will be frequent, and the goal is to keep 
the congregation informed of our progress as best we can. Please note that we cannot be specific about 
the work we are tasked to do. Confidentiality was one of the criteria that Reverend Routledge deemed ex-
tremely important.  

We covet your prayers and encouragements as we navigate this endeavor.  
 

Respectfully submitted, Annette Sain, Search Committee Member 5 

 

Committee Reports 

 

 

 

Finance Report through JUNE  2022 

Operating income JUNE                  $14,715.60 

Operating expense JUNE               $10,734.38 

Year to date income                         $91,732.30 

Year to date expense                        $70,157.56 

    
Online giving is available for your convenience  
      at the church website and Facebook page. 

             SAFE   ~    SECURE   ~   SIMPLE 

 Committee Meetings  
 

~ Membership  Aug. 7 after church 
~Outreach     Aug. 8    4:30pm 
~Worship    Aug. 9  11:00am 
~Christian Ed    Aug. 10  5:30pm 
~T Shop    Aug. 13  3:00pm 
~Finance    Aug. 16  6:00pm 
~Board    Aug. 18  5:30pm 
 

 
 
 

 

MEMBERSHIP COMMITTEE UPDATE 
 

To those groups that use the Coffee Bar supplies: 

Please contact Bobbie Wydeen if any supplies are needed. 

There are lots of small amounts of different sweeteners and creamers 

that are in the kitchen that need to be used up before more are purchased. 

~Thank you~ 

A new church directory is in the process of being updated and printed. 

          Be watching for the final product in the coming weeks. 

Thanks! 

Bobbie Wydeen, Chair 



 

 

Sunday Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday 

31 1 
 

 
 

2 
 
 
 

 
  

3 
  
 

10:30am – 12:00  
Bible Study 

 

4 

7 

Membership  
Comm. Mtg 
After church 

 
~BABY DEDICATION~ 

 

Christmas Lamb 
Rehearsal 

4-6pm. 
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Outreach & 
Missions Mtg. 

4:30pm. 
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11am -  

Worship Committee 
Mtg 
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10:30am – 12:00  
Bible Study 

 

Christian Ed. 
Comm. Mtg.  

5:30pm  
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14 

 
 

15 
 

 
 
 
 
 

 

16 

 
 

 
6pm –  

Finance Comm. Mtg 

17 
10:30am – 12:00  

Bible Study 
 
  

 

 

18 
 
 
 

5:30pm 
Board Mtg

 
 
 

21 
   

Fellowship Dinner 
 

Worship & Worder 
Orientation 

 

Christmas Lamb  
4-6pm. rehearsal      

 

22 

ò 
 
 
 
 

Newsletter articles     
submitted 

23 
 

 
 

24 
 

10:30am – 12:00  
Bible Study 

 

 

25 
        

  

 

28 
 

Acolyte  
Recognition 

 
1:30pm. All-Church 
Mini-Golf Tourney 

Grand Country 

29 
 

 
 

30 31 
10:30am – 12:00  

Bible Study 
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All Services are video-taped. Photos taken at church events may appear on the Church website or  Facebook. If you prefer not to 7 

 

 

~~~Serving in AUGUST~~~   

Worship Leaders 

   7th ~ Jean Mueller 

 14th ~ Stacy Eastridge 

21th ~ Laura Vestal 

28th ~ David Faragher 

 

ALL SUNDAYS 

9:30am - Sunday School  

10:15am - Fellowship Time  

10:45am -  Worship Service 

Friday Saturday 

5 
 

 

6 

 

 
 
 
 
 

12 
 

 

13 

            9:30am 
Deacon’s Mtg. 

 
11:00am. Elder’s Mtg. 

 
3:00pm. Thrift Shop Mtg. 

 

 
 
 

5:30pm –  
Board Mtg 

 
 
 

19 

 
 
 

 
 

20 
 
 
 
 
 

  

 

26 

       
 
         

27 
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taped. Photos taken at church events may appear on the Church website or  Facebook. If you prefer not to have your photo online, please notify the church office. 

  August Birthdays   
     

    Preston Segura           3-Aug  

    Larry Pribble                        4-Aug  

    Cameron Pruitt           7-Aug  

    Grant Lindner           8-Aug  

    Lea Moore             8-Aug  

    Amanda Sain                      13-Aug  

    Keith Nelson                       19-Aug  

    Harold Nesbit          24-Aug  

    Malachi Felder          29-Aug  

    Greg Haston                        31-Aug 

   

          ~Anniversaries~  
    
    Aug. 7       Jimmy Dan & Lydia Pribble       

   Aug. 19     Keith & Jody Nelson  

   Aug. 25    John & Lucy Johnson  

   Aug. 30    Larry & Rosemary Pribble 

  

 

    


